



STANDING BY YOU



STANDING BY YOU

Dear competitors, it's with much sadness and hours deliberation that we have made the hard decision to postpone the event due to the current COVID issues in VIC.

Our main concern is for the many crews that are travelling from interstate and they may get stuck here or have to go into quarantine when they get home. We know there are no cases in SA just yet but with the hundreds of people that have just returned from VIC to SA it's possible will SA get a case and we will be in trouble. Now this may or may not happen and my guess is it won't, but we cannot make that call this close to the event. We are well aware of the time people will need to leave to get up here so we need to make this early call.

We already know that the VIC teams cannot travel over here now so we have lost a large group of competitors. We feel that many will also not want to take the risk of travelling in case they get caught. With so few local competitors this event is not viable without the interstate teams. Unfortunately these are the times we live in at the moment.

We thank you for your understanding and all entrants can apply for a refund for food and entry or hold on for a bit while we see if the event can be moved. Please don't email just yet I want to work out the best way to manage this.

We would like to thank Stuart Bowes, Jeremy Brown Greta and Bob Nason for their hard work to get to this point as well as all the people that have volunteered as officials.

Sincerely John and Lisa Simpson